Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Merry, Leader of the Council, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has approved the development of a Partnership Board for Older Persons with a supporting Joint Commissioning Group
The reasons are that without this structure it would be difficult for Partner organisations to take informed decisions about appropriate investments in the development of services/ support for people growing older in Salford and their carers

Options considered and rejected were not to proceed with the proposal.

Assessment of Risk: Low.

The source of funding: There are no current funding implications.

Legal Advice and Financial Advice obtained Yes – From the Finance Directors of the Community and Social Services Directorate and the PCT. 

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Report to, and minutes of the Cabinet meeting held on 28th January, 2004; and the Salford Older People’s Commissioning Process arrangements 


Contact Officer: Mary Murphy  


Tel No 0161 743 2010

This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director

The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Health and Social Care Scrutiny Committee.

Signed: J. Warmisham
Dated: 28th January, 2004  


Lead Member for Community and Social Services
*
This decision was published on 29th January, 2004.
*
This decision will come in force on 6th February, 2004, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

